
Superintendent Board Report:           May 28, 2019 

School Buildings: 

~Senior High Academic Awards Assembly gave out over 1.3 million dollars in awards and 
scholarships 
~Six Grade Graduation Tomorrow, May 29 
~Cherry Blossom is Friday, May 31 

Pupil Services: 

Strive: 
Over the past month Strive students have participated in the following events: 
5/8 - Literature Festival.  Grades 6th - 8th.  Our team took 1st place!  Way to go!!! 
5/16 - Literature Festival.  5th Grade.  They placed 3rd in the area of Creativity 
5/22 - CalcuSolve Competition - 3rd Grade.  They did very well even though they did not place.  

Athletic: 

The baseball team finished the season 9-9 overall and lost in the first round of the WPIAL playoffs to second 
ranked Serra Catholic by a close score of 5-3. 

The softball team finished the year 8-7 and missed the playoffs by one game.  It was their first winning season 
since 2011.    

The girls track team had a very good showing at the WPIAL championships at Slippery Rock: the 4x400 relay 
team consisting of Mara Whalen, Jadyn Hartner, McKenzie Faure and Alex Guerra won the gold at WPIALs and 
qualified for states.  The 4x800 relay team consisting of Mara Whalen, Morgan Zickefoose, Emma Blickenderfer 
and Kayla Salvini won the gold at WPIALs and qualified for states.  Mara Whalen won the silver medal in the 400 
at WPIALs and qualified for states.  Haley Felton finished 4th in the Javelin at WPIALs and qualified for states.  
Jadyn Hartner finished 5th in the 300 hurdles at WPIALs and qualified for states.  We had a total of 8 girls track 
and field athletes qualify for states. 

Congrats to sophomore Mara Whalen for being recognized as the Observer Reporter Athlete of the week for her 
efforts at the WPIAL championships.  She was on two gold medal relay teams and won the silver medal in the 
400.   

Congrats to 2014 Fort Cherry graduate Zak Dysert (Baldwin Wallace) for winning the Division 3 National 
Championship in the Hammer throw this past weekend.     

Reminder: 

The third Community Conversations:  Parent Voice is Thursday, May 30th 
Meet and Greet with Superintendent, 6:30 PM, Learning Commons 

 


